
 

 

 

 
 
 
Last year the Department for Education launched a new recog-
nition program , ThankED. 
This program encourages recognition on a more frequent basis, 
giving everyone the opportunity to celebrate and thank public 
educators who make a difference every day.  So far over 2,200 
ThankED messages have been received by the department 
staff, expressing how much theyôre  
valued and appreciated. 
Consider thanking a Hendon Primary School  staff member 

here: 
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/webforms/thanked 
 

S tudent Action Teams 
The Grounds Action Team along 
with Room 15 have planted a few 

trees in our oval. They are planning to  
create a peaceful and shady space on 
the oval for students to sit, have a chat 
with their friends, relax or read a book.  
Steve and Luke are in the process of 
building a few benches to place under 

the trees.  
The Grounds Action Team 
will be planting more shrubs and plants behind the 
cricket nets in the coming weeks. We will keep you 
updated with the progress of our work.  
 

S chool Sport  - Western SAPSASA Cross Country  
On Thursday of Week 2, seventeen students (boys and 
girls - aged 10-13 years old) attended a Cross Country 

event at Barratt Reserve, West Beach. These students were 
chosen from an open trial held here at school. We are fortunate 
to have such talented students at our school, both in the class-
room and in the sporting field. Some of the chosen runners 
were completely new to Cross Country and we admire the 
courage that was displayed to have a go.               
A big congratulations to Emma H (Rm 15) and Olivia Poni 
(Rm 16) who qualified to represent the ôWestern Districtô 
team at the upcoming SAPSASA State Carnival at Oakbank 
Racecourse, on Thursday 10th June.  Well done Emma and 
Olivia!  

                                                                          
This Friday, 14th May is 'Walk Safely to 
School Day'. Our teaching staff always 
promote pedestrian safety to students, par-
ticularly when crossing the busy roads near 
our school. This Friday, acts as a reminder 
to always be safe when walking to and from 
school, no matter how old you are! 
 

F ruit Fly Update 
Our school has been advised that the current 'Fruit Fly' 

fruit restriction, will remain in place for the remainder of the 
school year. Accepted fruits continue to be honeydew,                
watermelon, rockmelon and pineapple. Please continue to 
check your class' SEESAW page to obtain up to date                     
information from your child's classroom teacher.  
 
Anthony McIver  

M ATERIALS AND SERVICES CHARGES 2021 
Statements have been sent out this week for  

outstanding accounts 
  

Thank you to the families who have paid or completed a 
school card application for fees.  If you are eligible for 
school card (School fees only) please ensure you have 
complete an application form this year as it is a require-
ment each year. 
 

Online - https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-
learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-
card-scheme 
 Hard copyôs available from the front office. 
 

Your payment options: 
24/7 via QKR app  
School Payment Tab for school related payments  
*  Fees    *  Excursions 
*  Hub/choir/recorder program *  Sports eg: SAPSASA 
 

Events/Fundraising Tab 
*  Movie & disco night  *  Gold coin donations 
(casual                   days) 
School Uniforms Tab 
uniform items (hats, drink bottle & lids, scrunchies, head-
bands, beanies, scarfs) 
 

Preschool Tab for preschool related payments  
*  Preschool fees        *  Preschool uni-
forms 
*  Preschool incursion/excursions *  Preschool pho-
tos 
*  Occasional care 
 

Canteen Tab 
*  Canteen recess & lunch orders    *  Special orders 

 

OSHC Tab 
OSHC payments 
 

24/7 via direct bank payment  
BSB: 065-151     Account: 10508836  
Please ensure you include studentôs name or invoice 
number 
OR    
Please donôt hesitate to see Pam in the front office Mon-
day, Wednesday, Thursday & Fridayôs between 8am-
3pm  
 

To make payments via EFTPOS (also by phone), Cash 
or cheque. 
 

Payments by instalments are welcome 
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MAY 
11th-21st  NAPLAN commences 
14th-21st  Life Ed Van 
19th Dream Big 
25th Preschool Photos 
27th Preschool Photos 
27th- Reconciliation Week 
 commences 
 

JUNE 
3rd  Reconciliation week  
 Continues 
8th Pancake Day 
11th PUPIL FREE DAY 
14th QUEENôS BIRTHDAY 
 PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 

JULY 
2nd Last day term 2 
 Early dismissal 2pm 
19th Term 3 commences 
 
 

 
 

Link to 
Hendon 
Facebook 

Link to 
Hendon 
webpage 

 

LIFE EDUCATION  

COMMENCES 14TH MAY 

R econciliation Week  

Reconciliation week this year takes place during Week 6 of 
term 2 from the 27th of May until the 3rd of June. The week is a 
time for all Australians to     reflect on our journey, as individuals, 
families and as a nation, toward strengthening the relationships between the       
Australian community and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.  The 
theme this year is, óMore than a word. Reconciliation takes action.ô Hendon is a 
school that values enormously the cultural beliefs and knowledge that our           
Aboriginal families bring to our school community, and shall be celebrating this as 
a school throughout the week with a range classroom activities, a whole school    
assembly and Aboriginal parentôs morning tea. Invitations made by our Aboriginal 
students will be sent out shortly. 

 

M otherôs Day Stall 

We hope all our Mumôs enjoyed a lovely day last Sunday.  Once again our 
Mothersô Day stalls were a great success, with the students getting to        
purchase from a range of gifts.  Congratulations to the Mothersô Day Raffle 
winners: Charlie P (1st), Rheanna (2nd), Trai (3rd). These stalls wouldnôt be 
possible without the help of our fantastic volunteers who helped out,            

including Corinna Hannagan, Sarah Reid, Elizabeth Trezise and Laura Smith. 

 

N APLAN Testing (Years 3, 5 & 7)  

NAPLAN testing is currently underway for participating year levels. 
NAPLAN is a national assessment program, comprised of four exams ï Writing, 
Reading, Conventions of Language, and Numeracy. Make-up sessions will carry 
over into Week 4, to cater for any student absences. The Hendon staff encourage 
the students to try their best and will continue to support each child wholeheartedly 
during this period.  

 

P re-service Teachers  

Our school promotes a culture of learning, ensuring a supportive environment 
is created for both students and adults. We have an ongoing partnership with  
various universities, allowing óteachers in trainingô to come to our school and be 
mentored by our quality educators. This term we have welcomed four pre-service 
teachers who are all in the first year of their Education degree. They will spend time 
observing different teachers and assisting students in their classrooms. A warm   
welcome to our school!  

 

S eaton High School Enrichment Day 

Last week, some of our year 5 students; Svetlana, Mabel, Jackson, Liam, 
Robien, Nicole and Nav were selected to attend an Emerging Technologies  
Enrichment Day at Seaton High School. The program was offered as an opportunity 
to engage and extend students who have a passion for using and understanding 
modern technology. Students worked collaboratively with students from their own 
and other schools while learning to use and implement industry standard  
technologies and programs offered at Seaton High School. All the students had a 
wonderful day and weôd like to thank Seaton High School for providing them with 
this fantastic opportunity. 

                                                                                                                    Troy Pathon 

CONGRATULATIONS 
EASTER RAFFLE                     
WINNERS: 

 
1st  C Cammell 
2nd S Polic 
3rd G Cvetanovic 
 
STUDENT PRIZE 
Jax  R14 
Isaac  R4 

https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
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On Friday the 9th April we held our annual Sports Day, the weather was perfect 
and it was great to see so many families and friends to support and cheer the students.  
 
Sports day started with the health hustle led by our wonderful students.
 
Junior Primary students had a great time testing their skills by playing all sorts of fun 
games and activities. 
 
House Captains and Vice Captains were outstanding with their organisational and 
leadership skills.  This year the Sportsmanship Award went to Kadli (red) team and 
overall winner was Nantu (yellow) team. 
 
Congratulations and well done to everyone for a very successful Sports Day.
 
Snezana Petrov 
PE Teacher 
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